
MARION COUNTY COMMISSION 
COUNTY COURT 
MARCH 27, 2013 

 

     The Marion County Commission sat in regular session pursuant to its 
adjournment on Wednesday, March 20th, 2013.  Present were Commissioner 
Tennant, Commissioner VanGilder and President Elliott. 
 
    The proceedings of Wednesday, March 20th, 2013, together with those had and 
done under the supervision of Janice Cosco, Clerk and Recorder for the Marion 
County Commission on March 21st, 22nd, 23rd and 24th 2013 were approved as 
submitted and signed. 
 
     Jake Brumage led the Court with a prayer.   Deputy Clerk Thomas Antulov led 
the Court with the Pledge of Allegiance.   President Elliott called the meeting to 
order.  Commissioner Tennant moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes 
of Wednesday, March 20th, 2013 and accept them as presented.  Commissioner 
VanGilder seconded.  President Elliott concurred.    
 
    For the record, note James Priester, Assessor presented to the County 
Commission the following Exonerations for approval. 
 

Dated March 27, 2013  
Nos. #2013-210 through #2013-233 

 
    Pursuant to the recommendation of James Priester, Assessor and approval of 
Patrick Wilson, Prosecuting Attorney; Commissioner Tennant moved that the 
President sign Nos. #2013-210 through #2013-233.  Commissioner VanGilder 
seconded.  President Elliott concurred.  
 
               The Commission received an Order of Probate of Wills from the County 
Clerk’s Office for the month of February 2013.  Kris Cinalli stated that this 
Order is a list of Estates in which have been admitted to Probate in the County 
Clerk’s Office, in vacation of the Commission, from February  1, 2013 through 
February 28, 2013 pursuant to West Virginia Code §41-5-10, as amended. 
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     Commissioner Tennant moved that the Commission and the Clerk sign the 
Order.  Commissioner VanGilder seconded.  President Elliott concurred.   
 
     The Commission received an Order Confirming and Ratifying Fiduciary 
Supervisor’s Report of Claims and Settlement Reports, Order #336.  
 
     At a Regular Session of the County Commission of Marion County, West 
Virginia, continued and held for this County at their offices in the J. Harper 
Meredith Building on the 27th, day of March, 2013.   

    This day came David A. Glance, Fiduciary Supervisor for Marion County, West  
Virginia, and presented to the Commission his Report of Claims and First and 
Final Settlement Reports for the following estates which reports he has filed in the 
Office of the Clerk of the County Commission, pending confirmation.  There being 
no objections received to these reports and no errors appearing, the Report of 
Claims and First and Final Settlement Reports are hereby ratified, confirmed and 
approved. 
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     Commissioner Tennant moved that the Commission and Clerk sign the Order, 
order #336.  Commissioner VanGilder seconded.  President Elliott concurred.   
 
     The Commission received a request from the Marion County Technical Center 
DECA for funds to help cover cost for six students going to National 
Competitions.  Ryan Powell and MacKenzie Wayne came before the commission 
to explain the request and inform the Commission how well the members did at 
the State Competition with six placing first in the State. They are all eligible to 
go to Anaheim California to compete in the National Competition.  This has 
never been done by anyone in that State before.  They continued with their 
explanation on how they won the State Competition and what they are expecting 
at the National Competition.   
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     Commissioner Tennant moved that the Commission contribute $600.00 to their 
program and that those funds be appropriated from the Coal Severance Fund.  
Commissioner VanGilder seconded.  President Elliott concurred.   
 
     For the record, note the Commission received from the Valley Falls Public 
Service District Reconciliation Summary, for Period Ending 2-28-13. 
 
     For the record, note the Commission received from the Marion County Solid 
Waste Authority that the State of West Virginia Auditors Office will be performing 
the audit of their financial statement for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2010 
through June 30, 2012. 
 
     The Commission received the Presentation of the Petition from Country Club 
Estates Association to regulate or prohibit the operation of all-terrain vehicles.  
Douglas Shaver came before the Commission to present their request.  Cannon 
Wadsworth also came who is the President of the Association.  He went through 
an brief explanation as to what they are requesting in which the Home Owners 
Association at their annual meeting a motion was approved to have the Officers 
approach the Marion County Commission to enact an Ordinance to outlaw the 
use of ATV’s and dirt bikes in the Country Club Estates. 
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     Mr. Shaver continued with the explanation as to why they are requesting that 
this ordinance is needed.  Mr. Shaver continued that he spoke with the Sheriff 
on November 5, 2012 about the situation and he was informed that because the 
neighborhood does not have painted lines on their roads, there is little that can 
be done in enforcement.   
 
    President Elliott stated that the Commission has reviewed this request and that 
the County does have an existing ATV Ordinance for the County property. He 
continued that the problem is in the enforcement.  He continued that this request 
has been reviewed by our Attorney Chuck Shields who has some questions and 
an opinion.   
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     Chuck Shields asked if the Ice’s Run water tower is within the boundaries of 
your association.  Mr. Shaver stated that he believed so.  Chuck Shields stated 
that the County Commission has the authority to enact the ordinance; however 
the statute is not really clear as to how to go about doing it.  Mr. Shields asked if 
this is supported by a majority of its residents.   Mr. Shaver answered in the 
affirmative.  Mr. Shields asked if they had minutes that they could share with the 
Commission. Mr. Shaver answered that they did and could give the Commission a 
copy of those minutes.  Chuck Shields stated that he would like to see a petition of 
signatures of the members of the association that they support this ordinance at 
least a majority of its members to present to the Commission.  In addition Chuck 
Shields asked that they specifically state what you are asking for in regards to an 
absolute prohibition of their use or a limitation.  Chuck Shields asked if those 
riding these ATV’s are members of the Association.  Mr. Shaver stated that he 
believed so.  County Attorney Chuck Shields stated that he believed it would be 
appropriate to have a majority of its members signing a petition to have this 
ordinance enacted.  President Elliott agreed with that comment.   
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        Commissioner VanGilder asked if the roads were owned by the Association 
or the State.  Cannon Wadsworth stated that they are orphaned roads.   
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     The Marion County Commission presented Certificate of Achievements for 
the four County High School Wrestlers that won their respective State 
Championships in their weight class.  They are as follows in alphabetical order 
of their High School:  from East Fairmont High School Jesse Roman and 
Garrett Onderko; from Fairmont Senior Anthony Alvaro and from North 
Marion High School Ryan Elliott.   
 
     Gena Wagaman came before the Commission from Woodlawn Cemetery 
asking the Commission if they would help match their grant requests at $60,000.00 
each on a 50/50 match with Ruby McQuain and George Bowers Foundation.  
Doctor Raymond Alvarez from West Virginia University was present and would be 
assisting the Cemetery with these grants and their implementation.  President 
Elliott stated that request needs to be in writing.  He continued that the State’s 
Community Participation Grant Program is a good program that they should look 
into. She added that the resident’s home is where those grants funds would be 
utilized.  She added that they have a program called the Adopt of Grave Program 
at $80.00 per year. Doctor Alvarez made a few comments as to who has been 
buried in the Cemetery that are of prominent historical backgrounds.    
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     There being no further business to come before the County Commission, it is 
ordered that this Commission do now recess until, Wednesday, April 3rd, 2013 at 
10:00 a.m. for the next scheduled County Commission Meeting.    
 
       
 
 
 
             
      __________________________________ 

Randy Elliott, President  
 
 


